
Minutes of the Carperby cum Thoresby Annual Residents Meeting 

held on 

Tuesday 15th March 2022 at 7.00 pm in the Village Institute, 

Carperby.

The meeting was chaired by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Mr J Amsden

The minutes were taken by the Parish Clerk, Mrs. G Harrison.

⦁ 

⦁ 1.  Minutes of the Annual Residents’ Meeting held on Monday 18th March 2019

Minutes of the 18th March 2019 annual meeting were approved and signed as a true record.

⦁ 2. Annual Report on the Parish Council Activities 2019/22

The chairman reflected over the recent turbulent times where the annual village meeting 

had not been able to be held due to the ongoing pandemic.

⦁ 3.  Annual Report from the Carperby Poor Land (Needham Garth) trustees

The Carperby Poor Land Trustees report was presented by Mr David Brampton.  Income for 

the calendar year 2021 was £1,598.36 with £1385 being distributed to various recipients 

during the year.    Residents were reminded that if anyone knew of somebody in the village 

that they thought was deserving of a payment from this fund to contact one of the trustees, 

Mr. D Brampton (Secretary/Treasurer), Mr. R Dinsdale (Chairman), Mr M Beckett or Mrs. J 

Peacock. 

⦁ 4. Letting of the Parish Council Lands

The chairman welcomed County Cllr Yvonne Peacock

The lands were let by auction conducted by Cllr Peacock as follows:

Town Tussocks           - £200 Stuart Raw 

Bull (Little) Tussocks - £60 Alaina Moore 

Bull Lands                  - £620 Mr Stuart Raw

Peat Moore Lane       - £40 to Mr R Dinsdale 

50% of the land rent was paid on the night and 50% to be paid 1st October 2022

5. Report from NYCCllr
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Report from NYCCllr.  

Overview of the year – shared with the Annual residents meeting and the Parish Council 

Difficult times had been had by everyone due to the pandemic and it was hoped that now as a 

community we could move forward positively.

Cllr Peacock said that the Upper Dales Community Partnership were looking at the possibility of some 

new bus routes.  These might include a direct service to Northallerton and the Friarage Hospital.

Cllr Peacock thanked the community for their support.

6. Village Items raised by Residents

Residents noted that the freeholder woods had undergone coppicing and it was requested 

that the clerk asked Nigel Metcalfe of the YDNPA where the wood has gone.

A number of residents expressed their concerns about the campsite at Manor Grange Farm.  

The council informed the meeting that correspondence had taken place with YDNPA 

planning but no satisfactory solution had been offered.

There being no more business the meeting closed at 8.00 pm.
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